Macksburg City Council Minutes


The Macksburg City Council met on July 7, 2014 at 7:00 p.m.   Mayor Ruth Eivins called the meeting to order.  Roll call was taken.  City Council members present- Bates, Peckham, Carlson, Jones and Shady. Other citizens attending - Rick Bruett, James Gardner, Bob McKinney.
Agenda reviewed.  Carlson motioned to approve agenda; Peckham seconded and carried with all ayes.

Ellen and Kenny Thompson asked to be on the agenda about security light on property north of town.  City Council Members reviewed property lines provided by Madison County Assessor’s Office, discussed that the light was pointing toward the property and not toward the street, and discussed that the City had never paid for the electricity to that light before. Shady made a motion to not pay for the monthly billing for security light electricity to 310 N East St; Jones seconded and all carried with ayes.

June 2014 minutes reviewed.  Bates motioned to approve minutes; Carlson seconded and carried with all ayes.

The Clerk read the treasurer’s report.  The June 2014 Treasurer’s report showed: disbursements total $1789.31, checking account total $195.67, savings account total $56,069.74, Income RUT total $683.38, Madison County total $252.71, Sales tax (lost) %562.51, ABD R and N Cigarette Permit total $75.00, Interest total $50.02, Total income $1,623.62, C.D.’s total $24,400.47, with a total balance of $80,665.88.  Carlson motioned to approve treasurer’s report; Peckham seconded and all carried with ayes.

The following bills for payment were read by the Clerk:

Alliant Energy $417.82, SIRWA $46.24, Ralph Breakenridge $250.00 ($25.00 cleaning and $225.00 Mow Park and City Hall), Jordan Oliver and Walter $270.00 (nuisance notice and resolution), SICOG $107.35 (Annual Payment) Tyler Insurance $1,373.00 (Annual Renewal), Winterset Library $226.00 (Library Fee), Prairie Solid Waste Ag $565.00 (Annual Fee), Iowa League of Cities $269.00 (Yearly Membership Due), Madison County Development Group $226.00 (Inv. Con Fiscal Year 14-15).   The July bills totaled $3,750.41. Bates made a motion to pay the bills; Jones seconded and all carried with ayes.
Communications:  

Siren went off late last week during a Tornado warning.  Mayor Eivins spoke to Sherriff and he advised that they only sound the sirens when they are told by Emergency Management of National Weather.
300 W. North Street needs cleaned up. Notice to be sent to Owners.

Curfew was discussed as a few kids have been seen walking around town after curfew.

Carlson cleaned up around MPH sign south of town.  Mayor Eivins advised she did have red flags to put on signs if Council decided.

Basketball backboard broke during skillet days. Clerk Gardner to check into price to replace. 

Old Business:

Shady made a motion to put an ad in The Exchange to accept bids for putting a light on the flag pole; Jones seconded and all carried with ayes.  
City Council has supplies for painting the shelter house and that will be done this month.
City Council tabled the subject of sealing the basketball court cement and shelter house cement until September.

New Business:

Shady asked for the company that did City Streets to be contacted and at August meeting to discuss the wear of the roads.

Bates made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:43 p.m.; Seconded by Jones and all carried with ayes. August City Council Meeting will be Monday August 4, 2014, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. at City Hall. 
